SAC Meeting

3:46-4:34

Osceola Magnet School

September 15, 2020

Attendance: Rebecca White, Nate Bruckner, David Dodd, Jessica D'Elia, Carrie DeLuca, Kelly Eacker, Laura Radocaj, Dawn Wagner, Craig McCoy, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Chad Bacon, Le Kooc, May Sauri, and Gali Dupay.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve September 1st minutes and was seconded by Jessica D'Elia. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Budget: Our general budget balance is \$5,008.19. Our Singapore grant money for \$10,000 has come in and our current Singapore Math balance is \$12,500. Our fundraiser balance is \$2,760. We are encouraged to bring in new sponsors.

SIP- The first two goals presented earlier this month for step 1 and 2, have changes to the Action Steps. The action steps for all four goal will follow the Continuous Improvement Model- Deliver PD to teachers, roll it out, collect and reflect the on the data, breakdown barriers, and then continue an open loop within this process. The third SIP goal is to improve Instructional Practices related to Small Group Instruction. One of the ways we'll get there is through collaborative planning. We will look at check points throughout the year, such as Unit assessments. Our 4th SIP goal is regarding Instructional Practice specifically related to Science. We will integrate engineering and math into our science and improve on this through collaborative planning. A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve the SIP plan as presented, and a second by Le Kooc. It was approved unanimously.

PTA Report: The general meeting will be Thursday virtually. The budget will be approved, and there will be a PTA membership vote via Konstella. The Charleston Wrap fundraiser goes through the 29th of the month. The Fun Run is being planned and will begin 11/4, with the virtual run on 11/13.

Principal's Report: Today the video was recorded for the open house. Data chats with grade levels will occur on the 17th. We will use I Ready data, as well as Flickers and Dibels to inform these chats. We will roll out RTI on the 21st. Volunteering has been modified to hold harmless families from their hour commitment for this school year. Dr. Bacon is attuned to the stress teachers, staff and families are undergoing this year. He is taking the mental well-being of everyone into consideration as we are moving forward and tackling academic goals. There is a leadership meeting Friday with the grade chairs. No definitive plan on an AP right now. A streamlined version of Marzano is coming out. We are moving from 60 elements to 24 elements to streamline the process. The school board will vote on a Digital Interface Platform to interact with this new platform. He has been busy with trainings and is looking forward to visiting classrooms soon. At OMES, we are not noticing as big an academic slide as anticipated. Kindergarten, however, is seeing a lower entrance point, in comparison to prior years.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:34.